

PROGRESS TEST RECUPERATION

9TH - 10TH - 11TH GRADES

Secrets of a Happy Brain

The human brain remembers negative experiences more easily than positive ones. Our brains have developed this way because threats, like dangerous animals, had a more immediate effect on our ancestors' survival compared to positive things like food or shelter. As a result, you likely know what makes you unhappy, but do you know what makes you happy

Research suggests that our level of happiness depends partly on factors we cannot control – our genes and our life circumstances. But our level of happiness is also shaped by the choices we make. If you've been chasing wealth, fame, good looks, material things, and power, you may be looking for happiness in all the wrong places. Psychologists suggest that the following seven habits make people happier.

People who form close relationships tend to be happier than those who do not. The number of friends we have is not important. What matters is the quality of our relationships. Relationships that bring happiness usually involve the sharing of feelings, mutual respect, acceptance, trust, fun and empathy.

People who make a habit of caring for the wellbeing of others tend to be happier. This might involve volunteering for an organization or reaching out to support friends and family on a regular basis.

People who exercise regularly improve both their physical and mental well-being. Some research has shown that exercise can be as effective as medication in treating depression.

When we are so interested in an activity, we enjoy that we lose track of time, we are in a state of flow. The activity could be making art, playing piano, surfing, or playing a game. People who experience flow in their work or hobbies tend to be happier.

People who include spirituality in their daily life tend to be happier. Practicing spirituality is a way of recognizing and trying to understand the wonder and beauty of existence. Some people do this by going to a place of worship or praying. Some people practice yoga or meditation. Some people go for long walks in nature.

People are more likely to be happy if they know what their strengths are and use them regularly. People who set goals and use their strengths to achieve them tend to be happier. People are especially happy when they can use their strengths to serve the greater good.

People who think positively by being grateful, mindful, and optimistic are more likely to be happy. Being grateful means being thankful. Being mindful means

being open to, focusing on, and enjoying the experiences of the present moment. Being optimistic means being hopeful about the future.

Read the following questions and choose the correct answer

1. Why doesn't the brain remember positive experiences as much as negative ones?

- a. Positive experiences like having food and shelter were necessary for the survival of our ancestors.
- b. Our ancestors didn't understand what made them happy.
- c. Positive experiences were not as important for the survival of our ancestors as negative ones.

2. What is not part of being mindful?

- a. enjoying the memory of a past experience
- b. focusing on this moment
- c. taking pleasure in what you are doing at this time

3. Things we cannot control that affect our level of happiness are _____.

- a. our genes
- b. the number of volunteer positions we have
- c. the number and quality of relationships we have

4. The writer probably believes that _____ can help someone experiencing depression.

- a. learning to play the piano or guitar
- b. learning to make art
- c. starting an exercise program.

5. According to the reading, people are in a state of flow when _____.

- a. people include spirituality in their daily lives
- b. time seems to pass very quickly
- c. we feel the need to help others

6. What would the author think is not a way of caring for the well-being of others?

- a. giving advice to a friend who has marriage problems
- b. volunteering at a home for old people
- c. practicing yoga or meditation

7. What is part of thinking positively?

- a. wishing that we could change the past
- b. appreciating what we have
- c. feeling bad about decisions we have made

8. How does the author explain spirituality?

- a. It is a way of recognizing the need to protect and preserve the beauty of nature.
- b. It is a way of recognizing and trying to understand the wonder and beauty of life.
- c. It is a way of making new friends.

9. What is not given as a way people can include spirituality in their daily lives?

- a. going to a place of worship
- b. getting regular exercise
- c. taking long walks in nature

10. What is not mentioned in the reading as being part of a quality relationship?

- a. enthusiasm
- b. mutual respect
- c. sharing of feelings



Read the following descriptions and match them with the correct job.

1. Some people treat you so badly and think that's OK as long as they give you a few dollars.
2. Many people are suspicious of us but I believe those people are the ones with something to hide.
3. It's true that I have had to put my hands into and look into some nasty places, but the money's great and everybody wants to know one of us!
4. It's not all fancy performances and globetrotting I can tell you! Without hard work, dedication and lots and lots of practice, you won't succeed.
5. We have become a lot more aware in recent years about health dangers that exist while working here and now we are even more careful. After all, I want to remain on this side of the curtain!
6. It's great seeing paper plans come to real stone and brick reality.
7. Yeah, we get paid a lot but there's always the risk of injury and our careers are pretty short.
8. The first and last five minutes are the most stressful and that goes for the members of the public as well.
9. Some days, I get blocked really badly and can't string more than two words together.
10. In this institution, a lot of it is control. When you consider their home life, that's understandable!
11. I consider myself an artist, I really do! What I create lasts a long time and can even change throughout the year.

- A. Police Officer
- B. Waiter
- C. Teacher
- D. Nurse
- E. Sports Player
- F. Dentist
- G. Gardener
- H. Musician
- I. Pilot
- J. Author
- K. Architect

RETRIEVED AND ADAPTED FROM:

<https://web2.uvcs.uvic.ca/courses/elc/studyzone/410/reading/happy-brain1.htm>

<https://www.esl-lounge.com/student/reading/4r54-job-descriptions.php>